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THE FOLLOWING INFORMATION IS HEREBY INCORPORATED INTO,  

AND MADE AN OFFICIAL PART OF THE ABOVE REFERENCED BID. 
 

Questions and responses from pre-proposal meeting 

 

 

1. Will the City entertain joint ventures? 

 

 Yes 

 

2. Will a security bid bond be required? 

 

 No, pricing is not a consideration of this proposal; therefore, no bond is required. 

 

3. Will the City accept small business enterprises (SBE) as consideration for the points? 

 

 Yes 

 

4. Will the model that was utilized for the Port Royal reclaimed water expansion be available?  If so, 

when? 

 

The model will be provided to the selected firm once a contract is awarded. 

 

5. What is the size of the reclaimed water system? 

 

The City’s WWTP has a permitted capacity of 10 MGD. 

 

6. What is the breakdown of the current users to the system? 

 

 Currently there are 616 customers connected to the reclaimed water distribution system.  Residential 

customers, commercial customers, and City owned parks and medians constitute 509 of the customers.  

The remaining 11 customers are bulk users (golf courses). 
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7. Will this RFP require the review of water quality data? 

 

 It may be important in the development of the marketing plan. 

 

8. Will there be a rate study? 

 

 No 

 

9. Does the City have a preference to the method of connection to a system? 

 

 No. However, the City had a negative experience with directional boring as it related to the surrounding 

neighborhood and the contractor’s methods.  

 

10. Does the City prefer plastic or ducted pipe? 

 

 The City does not have a preference. 

 

11. Is the system connected to the Golden Gate canal yet? 

 

 No. Final connection is expected October 2012. 

 

12. What is the City’s expectation for the design schedule? 

 

 The City anticipates preliminary design will be complete by the end of the fiscal year (September 30, 

2012), final design will be complete in the early portion of next fiscal year, with construction 

commencing in the Spring of 2013.   


